Garsington Parish Council

The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village School, Wheatley Road on Monday 2nd April 2012 commencing at 7.30 pm. 
The Chairman Cllr Chris Wright presided; present were Cllrs Anne Eastwood (Vice-Chairman), Matthew Dovey, John Hieatt, Mike Patrick and Judith Westgate with G Russell in attendance. Also present for part of the meeting were County Cllr David Turner, District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie, PCSO Ken Cooney and eight members of the public

4/12/1.		Apologies for Absence
Apologies were accepted from Cllr Paul Bolam

4/12/2		Declarations of Interest
None

4/12/3		Parish Council Vacancy
Mr Ian Dickenson offered himself as a candidate for co-option to fill one of the two vacancies on the Parish Council and the Council unanimously agreed to his co-option.
He will be asked to sign a Declaration of Acceptance of Office at the next meeting.

4/12/4		Public Participation
Mr Tipping complained about the apparent lack of planning control over the activities at Greenwoods. Both the County and District Council planning teams are involved. (see County Cllr. Turner’s report below).
Mr Tipping also complained about lack of action at Tadpole Lane. District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said that the planning officers require evidence of actual trading before any action could be considered.
Mr R Surman asked if a cattery business in Oxford Road should have applied for planning permission and said that large planters have been placed on the pavement outside The Plough. These are blocking the footpath. The Clerk was asked to take this up with County Highways.
PCSO Ken Cooney gave details of matters recently reported to the Police by Garsington residents. Overall it had been a quiet time but theft from motor cars is increasing in the whole South Oxfordshire area. Mr Cooney said that owners should not leave valuables in their cars, which should always be locked.
Cllr John Hieatt asked about dog fouling. Mr Cooney said that this is a matter of enforcement by the District Council and not the Police.

4/12/5.		Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 5 March 2012
In the first paragraph of Minute 3/2/7 ‘rubbish’ was replaced by ‘rubble’, after which the minutes as circulated were approved and signed as a correct record.

4/12/6.		Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda
a.	The Clerk confirmed that cleaning of the Kiln Lane ditch will be done in next week or so.
b.	A second hedge laying contractor is to visit the Play Area site this month.
c.	The Council’s Ride-on Mower is to be collected by Turney’s on 11th April. Ian Young has been asked for a quote to cut the area of grass previously looked after by Trevor Woodington using the Council’s own mower.
d.	Anti dog fouling notices have been obtained free of charge from SODC. Ten sets of fixing brackets will now be ordered for delivery direct to Cllr Hieatt.
e.	The need to reduce the height of some graves in the Burial Ground has been published in The Chairman’s page in Garsington Newsletter. Residents have been given the opportunity to contact the Chairman if they are at all concerned about this.

4/12/7.		County Councillor’s Report
a.	The 30 mph markings on Pettiwell are to be formally requested. The Chairman suggested two locations and also asked if the 30 mph limit could be extended further down the hill. A County Highways officer will visit to consider these points.
b.	Briefing notes about the White Lines in Wheatley Road have been emailed by Janet Bolam. Cllr Turner said that the County Council has decided not to establish any more 20 mph zones for the time being but he would be able to arrange for two Vehicle Activated Signs if the Parish Council would be prepared to make a contribution. The likely cost is £6,500. Cllr Turner could contribute £4,500 for his localities budget – would the Council be able to pay £2,000? Another option might be to reduce the length of the white lines - the whole thing needs careful consideration as a holistic solution which would include, for example, the possibility of more children coming to school by bus – Cllr Turner said that a Mr Darlington might be able to help with this – and that Mr Bone, school crossing manager, should be asked for his views.
c.	The Council confirmed to Cllr Turner that another speed check is wanted in Oxford Road but outside 71. Cllr Turner said that he would also arrange for the survey in Wheatley Road that had been requested by Mr Lloyd-Williams.
d.	Cllr Turner said that he would facilitate an exchange of views about the planning problems caused by activities in and around the Greenwoods site. Several bodies have an interest in this matter. He would arrange for one of the officers dealing with the case to attend a Parish Council meeting in the near future.
e.	A review of the decision about the siting of bus stops in Lower Road/Southend is awaiting a site visit by County Cllr Rodney Rose, the Cabinet member responsible, County Cllr Turner and the officers. The Parish Council is also to be invited.

4/12/8.		District Councillor’s Report
District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie said that the revised District Council’s Core Strategy document is now being considered by the Inspector.
Cllr Gillespie said that she thinks that the planning enforcement system is inadequate. The time taken for action to be taken is so long that the system is weighted in favour of the alleged ‘transgressor’. The NPPF does not change her view. She reported that the enforcement officers are now being given more resources. The turnover of staff, however, is a concern: Tom Allington has recently left.
Cllr Mike Patrick told Cllr Gillespie that there is a rumour that another house in Kiln Lane is about to be enlarged without planning approval. 

4/12/9		.Finance:
a). Balances and cheques for signature
Barclays Current Account at 30th March				£21,226.69
Bank of Ireland 14th March						         £6.31
The Council noted the March direct debit payment to Grundons of £32.28
The following cheques were approved for payment:
ORCC (annual subscription)						         £30.00
Dorchester Parish Council (share of search fee paid to OCC)	         £17.76
G Russell (Administration March)					       £126.40
G Russell (Salary – new rate approved at January meeting)		       £406.97
The Council confirmed its decision not to subscribe to OALC this year. The sum of £317.94 is considered too high for what is received in return.

4/12/10	Planning
a). Application for Discharge of conditions
P11/W2429/DIS The Top Yard, Oxford Equestrian Centre Alterations and conversion of existing barns to form 3 x dwellings. 
Provision of parking spaces and private amenity space. Widened entrance to access drive. Discharge of conditions 2, 3, 5 & 6 on P09/W0967
The Parish Council noted this application upon which no comment is required.
The Red Lion, Oxford Road
Mr and Mrs Opher told the Council that Punch Taverns has been marketing the property to continue as a public house but these efforts have been unsuccessful. It is possible, therefore, that the property will be sold for conversion to a private house. Mr and Mrs Opher said that should this happen they would be submitting a full planning application. For information, they gave the Council a document showing their ideas.
b). Planning Enforcement
These matters had ben discussed earlier in the meeting.
c). Community-led Planning
Cllr Judith Westgate together with the Clerk had attended the briefing meeting held by OALC/ORCC in Kidlington on 7th March. All the ‘front-runners’ like Thame Town Council and Woodcote Parish Council have spent a great deal of money on their plans which seem mainly negative and anti-development rather than positive and constructive in how their communities should develop.
Through Garsington Newsletter the Chairman has invited residents to become involved in working groups which would debate the future needs of Garsington and a website has been started at http://communityplan.garsington.org.uk/ to aid communication between residents and the Council.
Further action will be decided when the replies have been received and evaluated.

4/12/11.	Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk
a. 	The Council has been asked to comment upon the Electoral Review for South Oxfordshire. The Stage one consultation is on the number of councillors, which it is suggested should be reduced from 48 councillors to 36. This ends on 8th May. The reason given for the reduction is to save money but District Councillors will in future have to represent larger groups of parishes and some councillors expressed regret that the ward boundary implications have been excluded from this first stage. There was a suspicion that these implications are being deliberately concealed and a feeling that the whole topic would be better considered at the same time.
The Clerk will submit a response based upon these comments and any others received before the deadline. The consultation papers will be circulated. They can also be viewed on line.
b.	DialaRide Bus Service details. These have already been circulated by email and will be placed in the folder for circulation. County Cllr. David Turner said that he understood there have been a few problems with the Saturday service due to breakdown. The Council will be asked to pay its contribution in the next few weeks.
Posters will be displayed at all bus stops.
c.	Cllr Mike Patrick asked if the Parish Council has any influence over selection of the residents of Rookery House. It was thought that this is now wholly a matter for the Housing Association and SODC.

4/12/12	.Sports & Social Club Lease
A copy of the original lease has been found and delivered to Amanda Benham.

4/12/13 	Village Hall Project
Approximately 150 people had visited the Hall on Saturday 31st March. Many had said how impressed they were with the work done. It is also reported that the project is on course for completion within budget.
The Council viewed various options for a new Village Notice Board and selected a three-board configuration with two boards enclosed and one accessible to all. The cost would be approximately £1,200. Cllr Patrick will ask the Village Hall Management Committee to pay half the cost and also to put it up.

4/12/14.	Village Maintenance
Comments about the Burial Ground covered above.

4/12/15 	New Bus Stop Locations
See County Councillor’s Report above.

4/12/16,	Jubilee Celebrations
Cllr Matthew Dovey reported that he had recruited a group of volunteers and that activities would take place on The Green and at The Three Horseshoes, including teas, the beacon, music, pony rides, tombola etc with the whole area decorated with bunting.
He said that he would like the Parish Council to underwrite the event in the sum of £200 and that he would be asking the Garsington Society to do the same. The Parish Council agreed to this proposal.
The Clerk reported the costs for two version of Jubilee Mug – a further sample is being supplied and will be sent to councillors for review as soon as it arrives.

4/12/17.	White lines in Wheatley Road
See County Councillor’s Report above.

4/12/18.	Blackberry Lane
Various suggestions were considered for a new name for a road off Lower Road which is shown on Google Maps as Blackberry Lane. ‘Lower Blackberry Lane’ was the one preferred by a majority and this suggestion will be submitted to SODC.

4/12/19 	Village website
Nothing further to report.

4/12/20 	Any Other Business
a.	The Clerk will contact the gravediggers to make sure that they are aware of the new location where they are supposed to be leaving the surplus soil from new graves. This is behind the line of the recently planted hedge. 
b.	Nominations for the Parish Council award are still open.
c.	Following the Clerk’s collection from OCC at Eynsham of the registration details of Village Greens and Common land in the Parish, there are various other areas about which more research is needed.

The Meeting closed at 9.45 p.m.


